Faculty Personnel Policies Council

2005-2006 Minutes of Meeting #6

November 18, 2005

Present:  Colburn, Janousek, Johnson, Decyk, Torabzadeh, Kingsford, Curtis, Kellogg.

Absent:  Chung (attending School of Business Accreditation meeting in Florida), Cohn (attending CSU V.P. meeting), Farmer (attending California School Librarian conference).

Note: The Council is still missing one representative from CLA.  The College of the Arts has identified a member for the Council – Judith Allen (Dance) who will join the Council at its next meeting.  See Announcement below.

The Council convened at 1:13pm in the Academic Senate Conference Room.

1.  The agenda was approved with the insertion of an item 3a : continuation of work toward the Council’s Policy on Support of Scholarly and Creative Activity.

2.  Minutes of Meeting #5 were approved (with minor correction: deletion of first “#4” reference in item 2).

3.  Announcements

a.  Janousek announced that Judith Allen of the Dance Department has been selected as the College of the Arts representative to the FPPC.  She will join the Council at its next meeting.

b.  Johnson brought to the Council a suggestion from Boak Ferris of CLA to modify Student Evaluation administration procedures to allow for suppression of input from students not in regular attendance. The suggestion was directed to the attention of the sub-group on Evaluation of Teaching. 

3a.  SCAC policy items

a.  Colburn reported conversation about some SCAC issues with Charles Noble, Chair of the ad hoc Committee that last reviewed SCAC procedures and recommended changes now at focus.  

b.  Johnson provided suggested language for the section on Award Decisions.

c.  With reference to the proposed language for regular review of the Policy, Decyk reported that discussion of the proposed language with Jim Till had been initiated but has not finished. 

4.  The Council took up detailed revision of the developing Civility Document.  

The Council adjourned at 2:23pm.  

The next meeting will be December 2.  The agenda will include a progress report from the RTP sub-group.  There will also be the Council’s traditional observance of the end-of-semester-and-seasonal-holiday-coincidence.   







Submitted by William Johnson, Secretary

THESE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN APPROVED.

